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PC-VI/2023/Misc./03-Part(2 ) 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 
MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS 

(RAILWAY BOARD) 

No. PC-VI/2023/Misc./03-Part(2) 

The General Managers/ Principal Financial Advisors, 
All Zonal Railways & Production Units 
(as per the standard mailing list) 

Copy to: 

Sub: Grant of notional increment (as due on 1" July/1" January) for the 
pensionary benefits to those employees who had retired on 30th of June 
before drawing the same- Fake Order/ Instructions -Clarification reg. 

MOST IMMEDIATE 

It has come to the notice of this Ministry that an email from the id 
"abhishekgandhal 558@gmail.com' under the name of Shri Jaya Kumar G, Dy. Director Pay 

Commission-VIl & HRMS/ Railway Board regarding grant of benefit of notional increment 
to the employees with 15% salary increment is being circulated amongst all Zonal 
Railways/PUs. 

New Delhi, dated: 30.05.2024 

2 It is clarified that the aforesaid email is fake and that no such instructions have been 

0ssued by Ministry of Railways (Railway Board) under the signature of any official of Pay 
Commission Dte. Accordingly, all Zonal Railways/PUs are hereby advised not to take 

cognizance of the instructions contained therein and the same shall invariably be ignored 
outrightly. 

i) PED/Vigilance, Railway Board. 

ii) ED/C&IS, Railway Board. 

Signed by 
Sundegp Pa Sundeep Pal) 

Executive DirectoPae, 352Rs43:57 
Railway Board 

Tel. No. 011-47845117 
Email add: sundeep.p@gov.in 

4th floor, Room No. 7 

COFMOW Building, Railway Offices Complex, Tilak Bridge, New Delhi- 110002 
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